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Mon 2nd September 2024 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Friday 20th June 2025 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Friday 4th July 2025 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Monday 28th July 2025 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Tuesday 29th July 2025 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 

2025-2026 

Monday 1st September 2025 -          

DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Dear Families, 
 

As we come to the end of the school year, it is a good time to reflect and look back on the          

incredible year it has been at Nine Acres! 
 

This year has brought some changes but one thing has remained constant: the incredible spirit of 

this community. Our dedicated staff, wonderful pupils and supportive families have continued to 

‘Strive for Excellence’ in everything they do - and it truly shows! Whether it’s sending in                

ingredients for DT, being flexible with changes to pick-up times when traffic hits, creating brilliant 

World Book Day costumes, helping make the Summer Fayre such a success or simply being there 

for one another during tougher moments. It’s all these little (and big!) acts of support that make 

Nine Acres such an incredible place. 

As we say our goodbyes to our wonderful Year 6 pupils, there is of course a touch of sadness - 

but so much pride too. They are more than ready for the exciting 

journey ahead in Secondary School and we know they will go on 

to do amazing things. We’ll miss them dearly, but we’re cheering 

them on every step of the way. 

As we look ahead, we’re really looking forward to another fun-filled year at Nine Acres - packed 

with exciting learning, new adventures and plenty of opportunities for our whole community to 

get involved. We can’t wait to welcome our new pupils and families and make even more      

brilliant memories together as one big team! 

Finally - on a personal note - thank you once again for making my first half 

term as Headteacher so special - your kindness and encouragement have 

meant so much - I can't wait for the year ahead. 

Wishing all of you a restful, happy and sunshine-filled summer. 

Miss McDonald 



 

 

 

Whole school attendance target 97%. 
Dates: 18/07/2025 - 25/07/2025 

  

      Attendance      Lates 
     

  Biggleswade  97.33% 0 
  Corfe   95.52% 1 
  Balmoral:  95.00% 0 
    Windsor:  96.67% 1 
  Arundel:  97.93% 2  
  Bamburgh:  97.24% 2 
  Kendal:  95.00% 0 
  Warwick:          94.67% 0 
  Edinburgh:  91.03% 0   
  Stirling:  95.67% 2 
  Durham:  97.64% 0  
  York:               88.67% 2 
  Year 7 Durham: 95.67% 1 
  Year 7 York:  89.67% 1 

  

Well done  ARUNDEL CLASS!! 
Whole school attendance this week is: 94.83% 

 

Good attendance ensures that              

children can develop at the right 

pace, gain confidence as they 

make progress, and ultimately  

enjoy school as they see              

themselves succeed. 

 
Please continue to log your child’s reading on the 

Boom Reader (Go Read) app. It is an expectation 

that all children in Year 1 to Year 6 should be         

reading at home at least 3 times a week. 

 

Important Reminder: EV3 Permission Form 

& Walking Home Permission Form 

An EV3 Permission Form must be completed and 

returned in preparation for September 2025.  

These forms have been sent home within your 

child’s end of year report. An EV3 permission form 

is required for your child to attend school trips 

during the academic school year. 

From September 2025, if your child is in Year 4 or 

above and you wish for them to walk home, 

please complete a Walking Home Permission 

Form.  

Please note the school has the right to withdraw              

walking home permission should there be any reports 

of inappropriate or anti-social behaviour by your child. 

During these times, parents/carers will be                           

required to collect. 

 

Please ensure your child’s permission forms 

are returned to the school office as soon                           

as possible. 

 

Our return to school date for September 

2025 will be:                        

Tuesday 2nd    

September             

2025. 

 

From September 2025, children going into 

Year 1 are to wear a white polo shirt instead 

of a blue polo shirt and children going into 

Year 5 should wear a plain white shirt                  

with a school tie. 

Any donations of old uniforms would be                  

welcome for our new families. Thank you.  

 

 

We return to school on Week 2 of the School Dinner Menu. 



 

Diary Dates  

2024/2025 
 

 

 

 

JULY/AUGUST 2025 

Mon 28th July 2025 - DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Tues 29th July 2025 - DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Wed 30th July - Fri 29th August 2025 - Summer            

Holidays. 

SEPTEMBER 2025 

Mon 1st Sept 2025 - DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Tues 2nd Sept 2025 - First day of Autumn Term 1. 

OCTOBER 2025 

Mon 20th Oct - Fri 31st Oct 2025 - October Half 

Term. 

NOVEMBER 2025 

Mon 3rd Nov 2025 - First day of Autumn Term 2. 

DECEMBER 2025 

Mon 22nd Dec - Fri 2nd Jan  2026 - Christmas       

Holidays. 

JANUARY 2026 

Mon 5th Jan 2026 - First day of Spring Term 1. 

FEBRUARY 2026 

Mon 16th Feb - Fri 20th Feb  2026 - February Half 

Term 

Mon 23rd Feb 2026 - First day of Spring Term 2. 

MARCH 2026 

Mon 30th March - Fri 10th April 2026 - Easter             

Holidays 

APRIL 2026 

Mon 13th April 2026 - First day of Summer Term 1. 

MAY 2026 

Mon 4th May 2026 - BANK HOLIDAY School closed 

to pupils. 

Mon 25th May - Fri 29th May 2026 - May Half Term. 

 

 

 

If your child has Asthma 

or is currently being     

investigated for Asthma 

you must complete an        

Asthma Care Plan from 

the school office. It is                   

essential that we have 

the correct information 

to help keep the children safe.  

If your child no longer has Asthma, please              

can you notify us by emailing                                          

office@nineacrespri.co.uk so we can update 

your child's medical record.  

It is Parents/Carers' responsibility to                      

ensure they update the school of any current                        

medical conditions.  

Diary Dates  

2024/2025 Continued 
 

 

 

 

JUNE 2026 

Mon 1st June 2026 - First day of Summer Term 2. 

JULY 2026 

Tues 28th July - Monday 31st August 2026 -         

Summer Holiday’s. 
 

New dates will be added - Please check the box for NEW 
to see any added dates. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to those families 

who have returned reading 

books to your child’s class 

teacher. Please return any 

outstanding books to your 

child’s class teacher in   

September.  



 



 

   
 

 

Please do not use the school car park unless you have a Nine Acres School parking permit. We will                 

continue to share the license plates in our newsletters and ask our community to also let us know if they 

see families using the car park without a school permit.  

This is to support us in helping all our dedicated staff get to school on time to teach your children! 
 

Parking permits are available from the school office for Chapel Street car park. 

Many families are struggling more than ever with rising household 

costs and we want to be able to support you however we can. We  

continue to provide our families with vouchers to the Island’s Food 

Banks. If you would like some more information or are in need of a 

voucher, please speak to Mrs Hussey. Referrals can be made to any 

of the Island’s Food Banks for your  convenience or confidentiality.  

There are currently Food Banks in Newport, 

Freshwater, Cowes, Ryde and Shanklin.  

 

Have you moved house recently or do 

you have a new mobile phone                

number. It is vitally important that we 

have the correct information on file in 

case we need to 

contact you during 

school hours. 

   

 

Week                    

Commencing 

Monday 1st 

September 2025  

Week 2 

 

For children in Year 

3 and above the 

school dinner 

price is                  

£2.70 per meal.  

 

The cost for a 

weeks dinners is 

£13.50. 

** Please note that Jacket Potatoes are only for children in Years 3-6 ** 



 

 
 

Nine Acres Parent/Teacher                   

Association 
 

 

Thank you! 

Thank you for all your support throughout the year - and what a year it has been… sponsored run, 

snowglobe, visit from Santa in his sleigh, 2 fayres, film night, pumpkin parade, Easter colouring                 

competition, disco and uniform sales! Wow! Talking of uniform sales, we are planning to have another  

uniform sale towards the end of the holidays. If you have any uniform that you no longer require, please 

bring it along. Look out for more information via social media! 

 

Our next meeting will be Friday 12th September, 8.45am, meeting in the foyer – it would be great to see 

you there. If you would like to know more, please contact us via email on                                                    

helpinghands@nineacrespri.co.uk or leave a            

message for us at the school office. 

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

Helping Hands 

Dates for Diaries 

NEXT MEETING – Friday 12th September, 8.45am,                               

meeting in the foyer. 

 

From September, for children in Year 3, 

payment will be required for School 

dinners which are priced at £2.70 per 

day, unless you are entitled to Free 

School Meals through benefits. 

Please ensure your dinner account on 

ParentPay is kept in credit for school 

dinners.  

Packed lunches are also welcome.           

At Nine Acres, we promote healthy              

eating, so please do not include sweets 

or fizzy drinks in packed lunches. 

Additionally, due to allergies, no items 

containing nuts are allowed in school.  

Thank you for helping us keep all             

children safe. 

 

ARE YOU ENTITLED TO                                  

FREE SCHOOL MEALS? 

 

Have your circumstances changed? 

Could you now be entitled to Free 

School Meals?  

To apply online please go to: 

https://emsonline.iow.gov.uk/

CitizenPortal_LIVE/en  



 

Nine Acres Community Primary School  

Spelling Champions of the week 

 

 

“Spelling is the building block of communication - let's help our children                                

build strong foundations!" 

 

We encourage families to help their children practice basic spelling at home. Even words 

such as; like, with, the, was, and has, make a big difference! Checking their spellings in 

homework is a simple but powerful way to support their learning. 

We need your help to ensure every child feels confident in their spelling skills!                  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Spelling Champion in  

Bamburgh Class 

Phoebe C 

Spelling Champion in  

Windsor Class 

Saisha 

Spelling Champion in  

Kendal Class 

Matilda 

 

Spelling Champion in  

Stirling Class 

Eloise N 

Spelling Champion in  

Edinburgh Class 

Mykola 



 



 

https://

thesleepchari-

ty.org.uk/information

-support/children/

relaxation-tips/ 

 

 

 

 

Here at Nine Acres, we are very proud to be able   

to offer your children a variety of brilliant                          

educational visits.  

As part of their learning, we would like the children 

to explore museums, go to theatre shows and to 

enjoy overnight residential trips to inspire their work 

in school. 

Our trips at Nine Acres are 

known to be amazing                       

and are regularly commented 

on, however we continue to 

take into consideration the rise in the cost of living 

and how we can maintain providing these                 

wonderful opportunities for your children.  

During the next few weeks and in to the new                 

academic year, you will notice several trip letters 

being sent out to families. We feel it is vitally                    

important that we book trips ahead of time,                   

especially any mainland trips, which then gives you 

an extended period of time to make the payments 

required so these experiences 

can continue. 

 

Please keep an eye on the 

newsletter for trips                       

to be added to the list.  

 

 

 

 

Each week we share a word with 

you on our newsletter.  

Our word this week is ‘intimidate’. 

Thank you to all our families for 

their continued support this year 

and for all our kind gifts at the 

end of term.  

Have a lovely Sumer 

break! 



 


